

November 7, 2018

The Honorable Dennis Deer Cook County Board of Commissioners 118 N. Clark Street Chicago, IL 60602

Re: Response to Question from Budget Hearing on October 23, 2018

Dear Commissioner Deer:

During Sheriff Dart's budget hearing on October 23, 2018, we indicated we would respond to your question in writing. Please find our response below.

Is the Sheriff's Office working with the City Clerk's office to provide IDs to detainees as they leave the jail?

We agree with you that this is a critical issue, which is why we have worked diligently to assist detainees in obtaining birth certificates while they're in our custody, which will allow them to obtain IDs. We are also working with the City Clerk's office to help detainees obtain IDs when they leave the jail.

Thank you again for your continued support during this year's budget process. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

Bradley Curry

Chief Operating Officer

Bradley Cury

cc: Honorable John P. Daley, Finance Chairman

Cook County Board of Commissioners